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Psalm 133:1 
 
Behold, how good and how 
pleasant it is for brothers to 
dwell together in unity!  

JanðFeb 2014 

NO SMOKING POLICY FOR KISMET: 

NoblesðPlease remember that on 
meeting Mondays there is no smoking 
downstairs and on off Mondays there is 
no smoking upstairs until after 9pm. We 
are here to have fun and help children 
but not at the expense of the comfort of 
others. 

Some Upcoming Events: 

Ý Jan 2ðQueens/Nassau Shrine Club Dinner 

Ý Jan 6ðInstallation of Officers 

Ý Jan 24ðCigar Club (7pm) 

Ý Jan 18ðEast West Shrine Game Simulcast 

Ý Jan 27ðDivan Meeting 

Ý Feb 2ðSuperbowl Sunday at Club Kismet 

Ý Feb 3ðStated Meeting 

Congratulations to the Newly Elected and Appointed Divan 
The Nobility has spoken and has selected the leadership team for the next year. Join us on 
Monday the 6th of January for the installation of officers and all of the events to follow in 
2014.  

I would like to thank the Nobility of Kismet for bestowing on me the honor of serving you as the 
Potentate of Kismet Shrine for 2014.  This honor comes at the same time as I have been in-
formed of my appointment to the position as a full Board Member of Shriners Hospitals for Chil-
dren-Boston.  The Divan you have elected is a strong cohesive unit of Nobles and Brothers 
with the goal of putting in place policies and taking actions that are in the best interest of our 
Shrine!   

I have planned a very busy year.  My calendar will be posted on our website and will be updat-
ed regularly.  We must continue on our positive growth of Kismet Shrine.  Membership does 
have its privileges!  My goal is the continued growth of membership and the reviving of our 
stagnant units. 

Come down to the Oasis of Kismet.  I have scheduled some competitive events for the off Monday nights.  A Left-Right-Center 
tournament and Pool tournaments are scheduled throughout the year. Flyers will be posted conspicuously about the building as 
well as distribution through The Fez email list.  If you are not receiving emails or have moved please update your contact infor-
mation with our Recorder. 

Our first January event will be the Installation of Officers on 6 January 2014.  This is an open Installation.  Bring wives, family and 
friends.  Dinner is at 7pm.  

Noble Peter Tucker has planned an East/West Shrine Game viewing at our Oasis and is going to prepare Gumbo.  Please RSVP if 
you plan on attending.  His flyer is in this issue of the Fez. 

Kismet Shrine does not exist without the Nobility.  You are Kismet Shrine!  Your Divan and Shrine need your participation.  Get 
involved and have fun!  I have a plan and it will only succeed with your help. 

If any Noble has a problem regarding Kismet Shrine, I ask that you please bring it to my attention.  As Potentate I work for every 
Noble and more important you are my Brothers.  Any complaints or criticisms will be held in confidence unless circumstances re-
quire otherwise.  I want to remind everyone that stated meeting collations are downstairs and off Monday nights are upstairs.  
Smoking is prohibited in the collation room and fines will be levied.  This is about respecting our fellow Nobles and Brothers.  I ask 
for everyoneôs assistance in enforcing this rule. 

Again, I want to thank the Nobility of Kismet Shrine for the trust you have placed in me.  I will work hard for our shrine and I look 
forward to laboring with you side-by-side as we bring added glory to Kismet.  Together we can achieve the goals set for 2014, we 
can have fun, and we can help the children of Shriners Hospitals for Children. 

God Bless Kismet Shrine and her Nobility, the children served by Shriners Hospitals and God Bless the USA! 

 
Greg Feldman 
Kismet Potentate 2014 



KISMET½S DIVAN AT A GLANCE 
Potentate Ill. Greg Feldman 

 48 Winslow Lane Smithtown NY 11787-1342 phone: 516-242-1072  email: ifly@gafcpa.com 

Chief Rabban   George Heyen    clown04@verizon.net 

Assistant Rabban  Larry C. Dittmer    fieldmarshal1@optonline.net  

High Priest & Prophet  Jeff Arist    tctux@aol.com 

Oriental Guide   Richard Tscherne   richardslwpk@optonline.net 

Treasurer   Alphonse Graziose   ButchG123@hotmail.com 

Recorder   Ill. Russell L. Magidson, PP  RLMagidson@gmail.com 

Hospital Transportation   Sam Zakian (Chairman)   zakiansl@verizon.net 

    John Hassell (Co-Chairman)  jhassell1937@optonline.net 

Captain of the Guard David Rothstein 

Outer Guard  Harrison Greene 

Membership Chairman Glenn Opperman 

Membership Recruitment Ill. Michael Iannone, PP 

Membership Retention Mike Smity 

Membership Restoration Peter Tucker 

Director   Oscar Garcia  

Chief Aide  Peter Tucker 

Chaplain   Charles V. Bunton 

Trustees (2012-2014) Ill. Joseph Savaglio, PP  

   Ill. Robert Seldomridge, PP  

Trustees (2013-2015) Ill. Charles Schueler, PP  

   Ill. Louis Barazotti, PP  

Trustees (2014-2016) Ill. Mike Marmo, PP 

   Raaj Panday  

Colonel of Units  Ill. Mike Iannone 

Events Coordinator  David Rothstein 

Culinary   Ken Klein, Will Peralta,  

   Omar Roman, Harrison Greene 

Oasis   Lou Barazotti, Alan Baer 

Mini Choppers  Ken Ruffino 

Yacht Club  Butch Graziose 

Kismet Clowns  John Kelly III 

Oriental Band  Ill. Mike Marmo, PP 

Wooden Soldiers  Harrison Greene 

Chief Bandassador  Christopher Montuori 

Donor Relations  Robert Di Carlo 

Public Relations   John Kelly III, David Rothstein 

Building Management John Pecorella 

Photographers  Tom Crawford, Michael Mucaria,  

   Robert Di Carlo 

Speakers Bureau  Ill. Charles Schueler, PP 

Endowments, Wills and Gifts Ill. Donald Harrison, PP 

First Ceremonial Master Leo Johnson 

Second Ceremonial  Master Omar Roman 

Hadji Directors  Larry Schlessinger 

   Addison Lemay 

Webmaster  Joe Barbuto 

Fez Editor  Ill. Russell L. Magidson, PP 

Living Past Potentates: 
Ill. William J. Devine, 1987 

Ill. Robert J. Haller, 1988 

Ill. Robert W. Howard, 1992 

Ill. Donald Harrison, 1996 

Ill. Louis F. Barazotti, 1997 

Ill. Charles L. Schueler, Jr., 1998 

Ill. John E. Schwartzman, 2001 

Ill. Robert F. Smith III, 2002 

Ill. George R. Wacob, 2003 

Ill. Kenneth Sussman, 2004 

Ill. Robert Seldomridge 2005 

Ill. Joseph A. Santillo, 2006 

Ill. Mark Suckle, 2007 

Ill. Edward Chaini, 2008 

Ill. Michael L. Marmo III, 2009 

Ill. William T. Francis, 2010  

Ill. Joseph Savaglio, 2011 

Ill. Russell L. Magidson, 2012 

Ill. Michael P. Iannone, 2013 

Shriners Hospitals Board Members 
Ill. Lou F. Barazotti, PP (Boston, Emeritus) 

Ill. Charles Scheuler, Jr., PP (Philadelphia, Emeritus) 

Ill. Joseph Santillo, PP (Philadelphia) 

Ill. Joseph Savaglio, PP (Philadelphia, Emeritus) 

Ill. Russell L. Magidson, PP (Boston Associate Member) 

Ill. Greg Feldman (Boston) 

Noble Robert Di Carlo (Philadelphia) 



Notes From around the oasis  

Chief 

Rabban 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! To start off our New Year of 2014, I would first like to sincerely thank the 
nobility on my election last month as your new Assistant Rabban and for your continued faith and 
confidence in me as I begin my second year as an officer and member of the Divan of Kismet 
Shriners. I would like to thank my predecessor, George ñChucklesò Heyen for a job well done and 
wish him the best of luck in his new position as your new Chief Rabban. I would also like to wish all 
the best for my successor, Jeff Arist as your new High Priest & Prophet. I would like to welcome to 
Kismetôs Divan, our newest officer, Rich Tscherne as your new Oriental Guide. Welcome to the team 
Rich! Last but certainly not least, the biggest round of congratulations goes to our new Potentate for 
2014 ï Greg Feldman. Congratulations Illustrious Sir! I and the rest of your Divan stand ready to help 
and assist you in the ensuing year. Our Illustrious Greg has allot of wonderful activities planned but 
before that ï a quick little end-of-the-year recap. I want to thank all of our Nobles who attended our 
election night on December 2nd and who made their voices heard. The meeting was very well 
attended. A week later Broadway paid tribute to Shriners with a great benefit performance at the 
Grand Lodge of New York on December 9th. Kismet ended 2013 in true festive style with our annual 
Holiday Party and a good time was had by all. Now that 2014 has begun, thereôs allot going on. Donôt 
miss out on the fun! Make sure to read The Fez; check out our website and our Facebook page for 
updates. If you have an idea or suggestion; PLEASE let your Divan know. With the participation, 
support and help of YOU ï the Nobility, this is going to be a great year at Kismet! From the left 
chairé  
-Larry Dittmer   larryd@volkertprecision.com Å  (516) 361-5044 

Assistant 

Rabban 

Congratulations to our new Potentate Greg and our entire Nobility.  As I have now been elected to 
the position of Chief Rabban, I'm looking forward to the new opportunities this title brings and all of 
the ways I will be able to serve my Shrine and my community. 
 It gives me great pleasure to announce that our Illustrious Sir Greg Feldman has been 
appointed to the Board of Directors for the Boston's Shriners Children's Hospital. 
Let it be our mission to support our Potentate so he can accomplish all of the exciting events he 
has planned for this up coming year.  Remember participation by all is key to a successful year. 
  
Keep smiling, George 'Chuckles" Heyen 

The  

Recorder 

NoblesðWe have finished off 2013 with some terrific events, including Kismetôs first (and not last) 
Pancake Breakfast and our Annual Childrenôs Holiday Party. Kudos go out to Omar Roman for 
planning and executing the pancake breakfast, as well as the many other Nobles who came out to 
help and enjoy a delicious breakfast with friends. Keep an eye out for our next Pancake Breakfast 
(Jan 11th) and more events throughout the year. 
Congratulations to the Elected and Appointed Divan of 2014. I know that the next few years are in 
good hands and I hope that the Nobility of Kismet will offer their full support by attending our Stated 
Meetings and open events. Clearly, those Nobles who live out of the area and are unable to get to 
take part of the local events are invited to stay in touch with the Divan and let us know what we can 
do to make Kismet more to you. Though our primary focus is on 
the Hospitals and our HPTF, we should be able to have fun and 
enjoy one another'sô company while we do so. 
Nobles, I thank you all for the trust you have given me to serve 
as your Recorder for another year. I have worked hard to learn 
the job and serve Kismet and look forward to continuing. 
Thanks also to those many Nobles who have paid their 2014 
dues, and those who have escaped the NPD monster by paying 
their back-dues. Keeping up to date with your dues is the 
primary funding for Kismet  and goes a long way to allowing us 
to support the Children and the Hospitals. 
 
- Ill. Russell L. Magidson, PP  

Fezzy the Bear makes his debut 
supporting Love to the Rescue 



Notes From around the oasis  
First I would like to thank our potentate Mike Iannoni for all his hard work and 
determination. I would like to thank all nobles for putting their faith in me and keeping me 
active on the Divan. I would like to congratulate Greg Feldman, George Heyan, Larry 
Ditmar,  Secretary Russell Magidson, Treasury Alphonse Graziose and our new oriental 
guide Richard Tscherne, and wish all a successful term. Our christmas party will be 
Sunday December 14, I hope to see you there. 
Get ready for a super Super Bowl party February 2nd 2014 check out our Facebook page 
at Kismet Shriners for details. I would personally like to thank all nobles for helping and 
pitching in at Kismet without even being asked. As your help is greatly appreciated we 
need more assistance, nobles please step up and remember why we are  here. Have a 
healthy and happy New Year. 
 
Jeffrey Arist 

High Priest 

And 

Prophet 

Noble Rich TscherneðNow A published Author 
This book is about a journey. Every one of us is on a journey that leads us into a labyrinth. 
The roads we travel on are not always straight; they have curves, bumps, and cracks, and 
travel is not easy. Even so, we continue on that road, trusting that 
it will lead us to someplace that answers the questions we hold. 
Once we get there, we understand why the path was not straight. 
The detours that we took were our greatest learning lessons.  
My journey is one of self-love. Once I started to appreciate who I 
was, my life began to change. I stopped pushing against my brick 
wall, which was, in my case, being born with cerebral palsy and 
fighting it for as long as I can remember. Accepting that I have 
cerebral palsy has enabled my life to evolve; I became humble 
and empowered and began to understand love.  
What is your journey? Has it been a straight road or a 
meandering one? Reflect on that for a moment. See your truth as 
you read through the pages of this book, and find your ñahaò 
moment to lead you to your own empowerment.  

 

Find signed copies of Noble Richardôs book at 
Kismet Shrine, where a portion of every purchase 
price will be donated to Shriners Hospitals for 
Children.  

Oriental 

Guide 



Notes From around the oasis  
As we  enter 2014, I look forward to exchanging  ideas on more efficient ways to 
accomplish our major objectives. 
 As I see it, our objectives are to provide safe comfortable transportation to Shriners 
patients, help the Hospital expand, and raise funds to support our mission.  The more time 
we spend with patients as drivers and in our hospitals the better prepared we are to 
accomplish our mission to support the Hospital system.   Driving patients is only a part of 
our mission.  I hope that as we arrange for hospital runs we find ways to include the newer 
members in the trip!!. 
We have been successfully involved with fund raising and hope the new drivers will help . 
 I hope that every member will find a ways to help us meet all of our goals!! 
Welcome to 2014 
 
John Hassell 
Co-Chair of the transportation Committee.  

Road  

Runners 

Introduction - As a new face at Kismet, a brief word of introduction is appropriate. I 
became a Shriner at El Karubah Temple in Shreveport, Louisiana in May 1977. Over the 
years Business activities have taken me all over this great country. I have had the good 
fortune to participate in Shrine activities in many temples including New Orleans, Dallas, 
Houston and Chicago. I was fortunate enough to be on the charter Divan of Acacia 
Temple in Baton Rouge, Louisiana and am familiar with   

the challenges and opportunities facing the Kismet Shrine and our Divan in 2014. Our 
Illustrious Potentate asked me to serve as his Chief Aide for the coming year and share 
some of the lessons learned. I am honored to serve and contribute to the success of 
Kismet Shrine as directed by our Illustrious Potentate.  

Social Media ï Facebook is increasingly important for both internal and external 
communication and publicity. We have had a private page for some time and have now 
established a public page. Kismet Shriners - Brooklyn, Queens & Long Island This can be 
found at www.facebook.com/kismetshriners Please promote the page by sharing it with 
family and friends. It is a moderated site, which means that posts will go into a queue for 
review. This is necessary so we can make sure it is sends the right message. In the not 
too distant future we will have a ñdonateò button that can be used by visitors to contribute 
to our Transportation Fund.  

We continue to have a private group at www.facebook.com/groups/KismetShrine/This is a 
private group and is used for non-public communication. The original intent was for this to 
be a ñNobles onlyò group. The Divan is discussing returning to that status in the future.  

Wooden Soldiers  - In November I joined George Heyen, Mickey Smith, Ken Klein for 
lunch and had the pleasure of meeting and talking with Noble Bob Finnerty. Bob was 
active in our Toy Soldiers unit and is going to share some pictures from back in the day. 
During his time the Toy Soldiers had over 35 Nobles. He said they had to spend almost as 
much time practicing as parading. He had some great stories to tell about Kismet trips.  He 
joined us for the election meeting and shared this picture from the 1980s. 

 

- Noble Peter Tucker, Chief Aide 

Chief Aide 

Please help Kismet save printing and mailing costs by accepting our 
newsletter in electronic format (PDF) instead of a printed and mailed 
version. 
Email the Fez Editor and tell him to put you on our electronic distribution 
list. 
We will always have a few printed versions up in Club Kismet for you to 
enjoy. 

Opt in to receive the fez via email  



Get involved, stay involved  
Fellow Nobles, 
  
I just wanted to wish you all a happy holiday season.  I speak for myself, but I am sure the Potentate and the 
Divan share my sentiments.  This year we moved forward in many ways and I personally feel we have the 
opportunity to move forward in the  coming year and years to come.  I am thankful for all the great things we 
have done together.  I am thankful that we were able to rustle up a team of Nobles to join us at NBC.  
Twelve of us gathered in the cold to promote the new SHC promotion.  I am thankful for our  successful 
KSHTU fundraiser at YerMans pub, pancake breakfasts,  cigar nits,  Dr. Who showings, Monday 
gatherings,  well attended stated meetings,  a new downstairs, summer picnics,  and we appear to be 
heading in the right financial direction.  I am thankful for our good health and our good deeds. 
Please join us, at a meeting, on a Monday nite, in a unit, driving a child to our hospital.  I am not sure why 
you became a Kismet Shriner,  since you are one, be one.  Be a positive force, a constructive action, a team 
player, a helper.  
We are having fun and doing good things.  Join us.  We look forward to meeting on the square and walking on the level together. 
May your god bless you and yours with good health, ample wealth and much happiness. 
I always believed there is no such thing as too much stuffing, enjoy the holiday and the life you have the privilege to have. 
 
- Johnny Kelly 

The use of simulation tools in hospital-based education can promote critical thinking and increase confidence among caregivers. To this 

end, Shriners Hospitals for Children ð Boston recently purchased a simulation manikin to be used for continuing staff training and educa-

tion.  

The device, affectionately named Sammy Sim, is a realistic full-body pediatric simulator. Sammy Sim provides the opportunity for staff to 

practice teamwork, leadership and communication skills in a risk-free environment. The interactive manikin gives 

immediate  feedback in response to staff ñtreatmentò choices; health care staff can analyze this feedback, think criti-

cally and adjust their care plan accordingly. Sammy Sim is used to  assist with all types of educational programs, 

including mock codes, Pediatric Advanced Life Support (PALS) certification, nursing orientation and cardiac rhythm 

identification. Sammy Sim is equipped with a handheld device similar to an iPad. This enhanced feature allows edu-

cators to step away from the simulator and control all of the manikinôs functions through an easy-to-use touch screen. 

This system can be operated in automatic mode, using existing predesigned scenarios, or in manual mode. The manu-

al mode allows staff to design and work through events known to occur on the patient floors. The opportunity to  

study such treatment situations in advance is invaluable, offering staff the chance to further advance their skills, 

knowledge and expertise and continue to provide patient care at the  highest level.  

Photo - Melissa Gorman, MSN, RN-BC, CCRN clinical educator at the Boston Shriners Hospital, listens for Sammy 

Health Care Providers Hone Skills with Sammy Sim  
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New Fraternal Magazine to Launch  


